
MINUTES OF ADJOURNED REGULAR MEETING OF CITY COUNCIL, HELD 
WITHIN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER ON THURSDAY THE 6th DAY OF APRIL 
1911 AT 8 O’CLOCK P.M. 
 
Present: His Worship Mayor McNeish presiding, Alderman Henderson, 

Alderman Smith, Alderman Dick, and Alderman Biss. 
 
Acting Reeve Allan and District Councillor Bridgeman addressed the Council 
relative to the District being reimbursed for damages caused to Lynn Valley Road 
by leaks in City water main. 
 
On the suggestion of Alderman Dick the Board of Works Committee and the City 
Engineer were asked to consider the advisability of providing a better means of 
access to Lynn Valley from the City, and for that purpose to consider the cost of 
constructing a suitable roadway to the Valley keeping in view them most feasible 
route and best grade and report to the Council at next meeting. 
 
Councillor Bridgeman reported that the District Council was prepared to waive all 
claim to the dam site if the City would undertake to protect the District Council 
against all claims which may be made by property owners from whom the land 
was taken for road purposes and merely grant the District a sufficient road 
allowance through the property. 
On motion of Alderman Dick seconded by Alderman Smith resolved that City 
Council agree to this and that City and District Solicitors be instructed to draw up 
an agreement embodying these conditions. 
 
N. Cronin was heard on behalf of petition sent in by City employees for increase 
in wages. 
 
A petition received from the Carpenters Union asking Council to see that none 
but union men are employed on public works was filed. 
 
The City Clerk was instructed to forward copy plans and descriptions of proposed 
extension of the Esplanade along the foreshore of the Squamish Mission Indian 
Reserve to Mr. Stanton of the  Department of Marine and Fisheries and to Mr. 
Pedley, Deputy Superintendent - General of Indian Affairs, Ottawa, also to Mr. 
Keefer, New Westminster, Mr. Gordon, Victoria and the Harbor Master, 
Vancouver and to inform them that the plan was being sent at the request of the 
Department of Marine and Fisheries, Ottawa, for them to report upon. 
 
On motion of Alderman Henderson seconded by Alderman Dick, resolved that 
the District Council be communicated with and asked to appoint a Committee to 
meet the City Council and discuss extensions to the City boundaries. 
 



On motion of Alderman Henderson seconded by Alderman Dick resolved that the 
Engineer have full power to consult with the City Solicitor regarding local 
improvement assessment. 
 
 


